Correspondence received since the July 2025 council meeting:

- LALC eNews
- Heighington Christmas Market Committee minutes.
- Complaint from residents about weeds encroaching their properties from the tennis courts/bowls green.
- Details of 'A Greater Lincolnshire for All' proposal, from East Lindsey and South Holland District Councils.
- Resident brought in a newspaper feature on Heighington from 1978.
- Confirmation of outcome of 6-monthly fire alarm service.
- Query from a resident about streetlights.
- Complaint about speeding on Fen Road.
- Report of Ragwort in the Station Road play area.
- Update on Anglian Water investigation of sewage flooding at Bells Meadow/Fen Road.
- Query regarding 'Step inside the woods' festival.
- Confirmation of the Local Government pay award for 2025/26.
- Notification of Environment Agency scheduled maintenance work.
- Update from Bowls Club on the sleeper replacement.
- LCC Town and Parish update.
- Complaint about the Station Road play area gate.
- LCC Highways News.
- Complaint from a resident about the tennis courts.
- Details of Anglian Water's Drainage and Water Recycling Management Plan (DWMP).
- Response from NKDC Planning Enforcement Officer regarding a development in the village.
- LCC letter concerning drainage investigation which will impact the Jubilee Hall driveway.
- Historical village information provided by a resident.
- LALC Training Bulletin.
- Update from NKDC asset management team regarding progress with the Almond Avenue play area lease.
- Confirmation from the U3A Ukulele Band they are able to play at this year's Festive Tea.
- Community Resilience newsletter.
- Notice of (external audit) completion from PKF Littlejohn.
- Clear Councils newsletter.
- Copied into of a complaint from a resident to NKDC and Highways regarding a hedge.
- Communication from a resident regarding clear up of a diesel spillage.
- Anglian Water flooding information.
- Reminder about the NK Community Champion Awards.
- H&S feedback from Worknest regarding floodlights.

Meetings held since the July 2025 council meeting:

- 07/07/25: Clerk, Cllrs Trafford and Buckley-Jones met with representative from Flooded People UK.
- 16/07/25: Clerk, Cllrs Sockell, Trafford and Watkinson attended the LALC Summer Conference.
- 22/07/25: Clerk and Cllr Sockell attended online 'AI part 3: Using AI to boost community engagement' training (Breakthrough Communications via LALC).
- 28/07/25: Clerk attended Clear Councils recorded webinar, on 'Events, Playparks & Risk Management'.
- 30/07/25: Members of the LCC Flood resilience team dropped in, prior to a site meeting with hydrologists.
- 12/08/25: Clerk and Cllr Sockell met with NKDC Communications Officer to record a video on Emergency Plans.
- 15/08/25: Cllr Buckley-Jones attended online 'Data protection part 3: data subject rights' (Breakthrough Communications via LALC).
- 18/08/25: Hoolahoop Megastructure Workshop put on for children.
- 18/08/25: Various councillors and officers attended an informal Four Year Plan workshop.
- 20/08/25: Cllr Yeates met with the Clerk and General Assistant regarding a job description.
- 26/08/25: Cllr Catlow and Clerk met with HBW.
- 28/08/25: Cllr Trafford and Clerk met with u3a Railway Group.
- 03/09/25: Clerk attended Worknest webinar on Fire Safety.

Recommendation:

Council to note the correspondence and meetings.